

## DE LA SALLE HOLY CROSS COLLEGE Junior School





October 11, 2018

**Dear Parents** 

## **Staffing News**

I write to inform you about the various staffing changes that will be taking place in 2019. As mentioned in previous correspondence, we will be saying farewell to some of our staff members at the end of this year.

Mr. Mlotshwa has tendered his resignation and we wish him all the best as he takes on a new adventure at Dainfern College High School. Ably supported by Mrs. Janine Musto, Mr. Martin Nolte will coordinate the Sports Department in his capacity as Deputy Head: Co-Curricular.

We welcome Miss Jordy-Kendall Nicholas and Mrs. Mitron Munsaka to the De La Salle Holy Cross family. Jordy will be replacing Mrs. Nadia Teixeira in Grade 1, and Mrs. Munsaka will be taking over the IsiZulu reins from Mrs. Mazambara who will be re-locating to the south of Johannesburg. Mrs. Munsaka will be teaching IsiZulu to Grades 4, 5 and 6.

We are also pleased to welcome Mr. William Vernell and Mr. Brett Smeath-Thomas to the Junior School staff. Currently both teaching at the High School, William and Brett are no strangers to the College. William will be a Grade 6 class teacher specializing in Natural Sciences, whilst Brett will be coordinating the Physical Education programme and teach Social Sciences to our Grade 6s.

I am pleased to announce the appointments of Mrs Mandy Gopal as Deputy Head – Curriculum Development and Academics and Mrs Gill Steele as Head of Department of the Intermediate Phase. These new positions will contribute significantly to the exciting academic vision and direction that the school has embraced.

We are confident that our new staff members will embrace the values and ethos of the College and contribute to all areas of school life.

We look forward to officially welcoming them into the De La Salle Holy Cross family in 2019.

Regards

Neil Berndsen Headmaster